
April 8, 2021 

The Board of Assessors met at 9:30 a.m. Mr. Reardon, Mr. Laverty and 
Mr. Clark were present. 

There were no additional questions from the public. Ms. Kimberly Bronhard 
spoke at 25 Moraine Street in Belmont 

There were no additional questions from the public. 

The Board of Assessors held its annual organization meeting for the 
positions of Chair, Vice Chair and Secretary. The Board voted to maintain 
Mr. Reardon as Chair, Mr. Laverty as Vice Chair and Mr. Clark as Secretary. 

The minutes of the previous session were read. On motion by Mr. Laverty, 
seconded by Mr. Reardon, passed unanimously, the minutes were accepted 
as read. 

The Board further discussed the contraction of the commercial base as well 
as a decline in the multi-family homes and the potential additional shift to 
the single family tax base. 

The Board also discussed adding a series of public meetings regarding 
assessments and public outreach to better educate the public on their 
assessments and assessment procedures. 

The Board Discussed filing legislation to lessen the impact of the 
preliminary versus actual tax bills as a home rule petition at an upcoming 
town meeting. 

The weekly list(s) of taxes exempted or abated was (were) signed: 
4/2/2021. 

The Board acted on one hundred and twenty two (122) applications for 
abatement of real estate and personal property taxes. Sixty eight (68) were 
granted.* 

On motion by Mr. Laverty, seconded by Mr. Reardon, passed unanimously, 
the Board went into executive session at 9:45 a.m. for the purpose of 
acting on applications for exemptions. The following applications were 
acted upon:* 

Clause 17D O 
Clause 18 0 

Clause 22 
Clause 37A 

2 Clause 41A O 
1 Clause 41C 5 

Clause 42 O 
CPA 49 










